

## FES PTA Minutes

June 18, 2018

**Welcome and Call to Order:** PTA President Bahnson Lovelace called the Fairview Elementary PTA Board meeting to order at 8:02 a.m.

**Members in attendance:** Bahnson Lovelace, *President* | Kenya Hoffart, *VP of Programs* | Mory LaVoie, *Secretary* | Jen Alonso, *VP of Fundraising* | Molly Sherrill, *Audit Chair* | Andi Elliot, *Nominating Chair* | Rob Elliot, *Advocacy Chair*

### Item:

#### **May 3, 2018 - Minutes Approved**

##### **Jennifer Tatum**

- County will not fund Discovery Education next school year.
- Unsure if there will be any money in the school budget, digital media is not covered currently.
- If teachers don't have DE, they will have to use YouTube.
- Asking for \$5.00 per pupil, \$2600 for the year.
- Suggestion to add line item in the budget for the 2018 - 2019 school year.

##### **Treasury**

- Molly Sherrill will get with outgoing treasurer soon to get signatures needed to wrap up school year.
- Discussions about sign maintenance
- Rob to get quote from Chad Draper for sign
- Sign will need to be approved by Scenic byway, county and FES PTA.
- Bahnson is waiting on Mike to get an invoice for sign.
- More discussions about books for the library - ideas about how much and if it should be a line item in the budget next year. Brainstorming ideas about how else we can get money for books.
- Some ideas in regards to grant finding and writing - suggestion to ask retired teachers and or teachers to write the narrative and have an At-Large member to fill out paperwork. More to come
- PTA need a new shed and money for it. Molly will speak to Luke Tatum (Lowe's) and Jen will speak with Chris Douthit (Home Depot) for more information.

##### **New Business**

- Mory will make a sign for the PTA room that asks users to kindly put things back when done.
- Calendar - Add Birthday Book Club, Spirit Wear and PTA
- Suggestion to combine Support Staff and Teacher Welcome Back Luncheon, Kenya will discuss with Dr. Jackson and will circle back in July.
- Suggestion to have a PTA tote readily available for forms, information, etc.

##### **Nominating**

- Meeting on August 18 - reserve the last hour to have committee reps. discuss the year ahead and get on the same page. We will have name badges to id each other easily.
- Questions about having a School Safety committee, will discuss more.

Meeting Adjourned at 10:00